
Subject: Re: A very nice hinge lug driver's style
Posted by Thojil on Mon, 24 Jun 2013 13:32:27 GMT
View Forum Message <> Reply to Message

JackW wrote on Sat, 22 June 2013 08:06This whole thread has made me happy to see the
Gruenites getting on so well! 

Why you may ask?

Well, why was Gruen using a Swiss-made 335 in one that was obviously made after the start of
production at the Norwood facility (1948/49, yes)? Although, case number 558 is 1948 so maybe
this was an early offering on the 335 line?

From my perspective it all fits using all dating sources that are available today.

1. Wadsworth "G9" case number dates the case around 1948/49 according to Jack Wood's study.
2. As you said style number 558 dates it around 1947 according to Mike Barnett & Barry Cooper's
research.
3. Cal. 3351 start of production date is not exactly clear to me, but according to Mike's "Repairers
Reference" it should be 1949. However Mike also issued "Movement New Model Lifetime" table
showing the start of production in 1942 (Mike can you confirm?).

From all this you can conclude that the case was produced about 1948, which would match with
the Swiss produced 3351. They would still have fitted stock movements from Switzerland for
some time after Gruen started production in the Norwood facility in 1948 or '49 (assuming this
date is confirmed)

Page 1 of 1 ---- Generated from Vintage Gruen

https://vintagegruen.org/vgforum/index.php?t=usrinfo&id=13
https://vintagegruen.org/vgforum/index.php?t=rview&th=184&goto=742#msg_742
https://vintagegruen.org/vgforum/index.php?t=post&reply_to=742
https://vintagegruen.org/vgforum/index.php

